
 
 

Invitation for Bids (IFB) No. 20-07 for  
Exterior Painting of the METRO Maintenance Building 

Santa Cruz Metropolitan Transit District (Santa Cruz METRO) has issued IFB No. 20-07 for Exterior 
Painting of the METRO Maintenance Building, due at 2:00 P.M. on March 10, 2020.  A copy of the IFB 
documents can be obtained by contacting Santa Cruz METRO’s Purchasing Office by email at 
jjeffries@scmtd.com.  Please be sure to include your company name, mailing address and contact 
information for any possible IFB addenda.  

Bidders must submit all Documents included in the Bid Form (Part II), fully competed, dated and 
executed, along with any required information identified in the Specifications (Part VII) of the IFB.  A 
contract will be executed in substantially the same form as the sample contract provided in Part V of the 
IFB.  

Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBE) as defined in 49 CFR Part 23 shall have the maximum 
opportunity to participate in the performance of the contract with Santa Cruz METRO, and all contractors 
shall take all necessary and reasonable steps to ensure that Disadvantaged Business Enterprises have 
the maximum opportunity to compete for and perform contracts and subcontracts.  

In connection with the execution of any contract with Santa Cruz METRO, the successful contractor shall 
not discriminate against any employee or application for employment because of race, color, ancestry, 
national origin, religion, sex, sexual preference, marital status, age, medical condition or disability.  

Santa Cruz METRO, in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, 78 Stat. 252, 42 U.S.C. 
2000d to 2000d-4 and Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations, Department of Transportation, Subtitle A, 
Office of the Secretary, Part 21, Nondiscrimination in Federally-Assisted Programs of the Department of 
Transportation issued pursuant to such Act, hereby notifies all contractors that it will affirmatively ensure 
that in any contract entered into pursuant to this advertisement, minority business enterprises will be 
afforded full opportunity to submit a bid in response to this Invitation for Bids and will not be discriminated 
against on the grounds of race, color, or national origin in consideration for an award.  

Contractors and subcontractors must be registered with the Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) 
pursuant to Labor Code section 1725.5 at the time of bid. (See Labor Code section 1771.1(a).)  This 
Contract is subject to monitoring and enforcement by the DIR pursuant to Labor Code Section 1771.4.  

If you have any questions, please contact Santa Cruz METRO's Purchasing Office at (831) 426-0199 or 
the email address is: jjeffries@scmtd.com .  Please note that all changes to the IFB will be made only by 
written addenda issued to all bidders.  Oral changes are not binding.  Bidder is to request a written 
addendum for any proposed change.  

Joan Jeffries 
Purchasing Assistant 
Santa Cruz Metropolitan Transit District                  
110 Vernon Street 
Santa Cruz, CA 95060 
Tel (831) 426-0199   Fax (831) 469-1958 
email: jjeffries@scmtd.com  

mailto:jjeffries@scmtd.com
mailto:jjeffries@scmtd.com
mailto:jjeffries@scmtd.com

